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Supervisor Novasel recommending the Board receive a presentation relative to vacation home
rentals in the unincorporated areas of the Lake Tahoe Basin. (Est. Time: 30 Min.)
DEPARTMENT RECOMMENDATION

Receive and file.

DISCUSSION / BACKGROUND
Title 5, known as the County Business License Ordinance, Chapter 5.56, Vacation Home Rental

(VHR) Ordinance, was adopted by the Board of Supervisors in 2004 to regulate the ownership and
operation of vacation home rentals in the unincorporated areas of the Lake Tahoe Basin. The
Ordinance was amended in 2009 and in 2016 in response to citizens’ concerns regarding noise,
parking, garbage and other issues.

The Treasurer-Tax Collector’s Office has responsibility under the Ordinance for the issuance of
permits, collection of fees, investigation of complaints, levying of penalties and, when necessary, the
revocation of Vacation Home Rental Permits. The attached PowerPoint presentation (Attachment B:
VHR-Who Does What) outlines the process that has been established when a complaint related to a
VHR is received. The steps involved to investigate the compliant up to and including a hearing are
described. As is evident in the presentation, enforcement of the VHR ordinance involves multiple
departments and agencies working together.

At its September 12 meeting, the Board of Supervisors formed an Ad Hoc subcommittee to
investigate suggestions from citizens in the Lake Tahoe Basin regarding VHRs and to develop
recommendations regarding amendments to the Ordinance. Since enforcement of the Ordinance
involves multiple agencies, the ad hoc subcommittee is comprised of representatives from the
Treasurer-Tax Collector, Sheriff, County Counsel, Chief Administrative Office, Supervisor Novasel-
District 5, Supervisor Ranalli-District 4. Citizens are encouraged to send comments and suggestions
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to the Adhoc Subcommittee by addressing them to Tiffany Schmid, Principal Administrative Analyst,
Chief Administrative Office, tiffany.schmid@edcgov.us.

OTHER DEPARTMENT / AGENCY INVOLVEMENT
Sheriff's Department

FINANCIAL IMPACT
N/A

CLERK OF THE BOARD FOLLOW UP ACTIONS
None.

STRATEGIC PLAN COMPONENT
Good Governance

CONTACT
C.L. Raffety, Treasurer-Tax Collector
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